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FALL/SPRING LEGAL INTERNSHIP 

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 

Attorney General John Formella is the chief legal officer and chief law enforcement officer 
for the State of New Hampshire. The Attorney General acts as the State's lawyer in all civil 
and criminal cases in the Supreme Court and is responsible for the general supervision of 
all criminal law enforcement in the State of New Hampshire.  He and his staff represent 
the interests of the State in all civil cases naming the State or any of its agencies or officials 
as a party.  In cases involving federal law, the Attorney General represents the State’s 
interests before the federal courts.  The Attorney General is also the legal advisor to the 
Governor and more than 100 state agencies, boards, commissions and institutions. 

ABOUT THE PROGRAM: 

The Fall/Spring Internship is a part-time commitment designed for students currently 
enrolled in law school. Interns have opportunities to assist with legal research and writing, 
observe legal proceedings, attend meetings, and participate in a variety of activities in the 
department. Interns are assigned to a specific bureau within the office. Positions are 
unpaid, however, many students are eligible to receive course credit or scholarships for 
their respective law school. 

To express interest in a legal internship during the Fall or Spring semester, please submit a 
résumé, writing sample, list of references and cover letter stating your areas of interest, 
preference of bureau (i.e. - Criminal, Civil, Environmental, Consumer, Public Safety and 
Infrastructure or Charitable) and availability to Sean Locke, Legal Intern Coordinator, by 
email to  Sean.r.locke@doj.nh.gov.  Applications will be reviewed based on the 
qualifications and interest of the prospective intern in conjunction with the needs of the 
bureaus will determine potential placement.  The individual bureaus will notify candidates 
directly if selected for an interview.  Applications are accepted on a rolling basis for the 
Spring and Fall internships. All applicants will be subject to a background investigation. 
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